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Newsletter
August 2025
This newsletter provides whole school information.  Please note the usual method of communication is through the school app.  We do not issue paper copies of information unless we need a written return to be made. e.g in the event of an off-site visit.  

Please ensure you download the Safer Schools Scotland App and then use the QR and passcode below.  

Welcome Back
It is so good to have everyone back as we begin session 25/26!  All classes are straight back into Learning and Teaching and across the school there will be a focus on Health and Wellbeing as we settle into new routines.  
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 Please download the Safer Schools Scotland App from your app store and then use the QR code to take you to our school site.  The passcode is 3180.  Please do not share this code with anyone else other than parents/carers.  
School Meals

Please ensure you talk to your child about the school meal options and where possible book these in advance on parent pay. Meals can be booked up to three weeks in advance. All learners are entitled to a free school meal. 
Packed Lunches and Snacks

Please ensure that lunch boxes are labelled with your child’s name.  Fizzy drinks are not permitted in school.  We also ask that consideration is given to the nutritional value of packed lunches.  We know that children learn best and can regulate their behaviour best when eating a balanced diet.  Water and milk are the suggested drinks, where juice is given for lunchtime we ask that it is weak diluting juice.   WE CONTINUE TO HAVE A NO NUTS POLICY.  PLEASE ENSURE YOUR CHILD DOES NOT BRING ANY FOOD ITEMS CONTAINING NUTS TO SCHOOL.  Thank you for your cooperation.  

Water Bottles

Children are encouraged to drink water throughout the day to maintain hydration.  We ask that this is plain water only.  Refillable water bottles should be brought to school each day.  There is drinking water available in each classroom to refill bottles as required.  

P.E.

It is a legal requirement that children participate in 2 hours of physical education each week.  Children require PE shorts/leggings and indoor shoes.   We will no longer be providing shorts for pupils to borrow.  If you require support to purchase shorts for PE please contact us and we will do what we can.  As leggings are not promoted as part of school uniform – we ask that where a child is opting to wear leggings for PE these are exclusive for Learning in PE. 
We are now asking that all children bring in PE kit that can be left in school and returned periodically for washing.   PE shorts/leggings can be brought to school in a gym bag that will be left on each child’s peg.  Again, we ask that you contact us directly if this is problematic. 
Earrings are not permitted to be worn for PE – this includes studs.  Staff cannot take earrings in and out for pupils, they must be able to do this for themselves.  

If you wish your child to take part in PE with stud earing (hoops will not be permitted in any circumstance) then you must submit, in writing, that you assume all responsibility for health and safety issues arising from the wearing of earrings.  

Indoor Footwear

We ask all pupils to change into indoor footwear.  Most pupils wear black plimsoles, but any plain black soft shoes that can be worn for PE are fine.  We have a stock of plimsoles in school.  We will be selling off the current stock but will not be ordering more.
If you have already ordered gym shoes and we do not hold the size required you will be issued with a refund. 
Reporting Absence
Absence can be reported via the school app or by email to the school email address: eastpatricks.ps@eastayrshire.org.uk.  You can also report absence by telephone.  Please ensure that the school are notified of the reason for absence before 9.10am.  

In the event of a parental holiday we ask that we are notified in writing.  This can be via email.  We will then issue you with a letter that outlines the procedure for recording holidays as an unauthorised absence. There are some circumstances where holidays can be granted authorisation and these will be outlined in the letter.  You can then alert the school if your feel your holiday falls into the categories given.  

Attendance

We are so proud that there are so many learners with positive attendance rates.  We know that illness is inevitable and there are also some individual needs that affect attendance.  The aim is that attendance remains above 90%.   The impact that poor attendance has on learning is vast.  We will be monitoring attendance closely and will work alongside our families to reduce barriers to attendance.  

Diary Dates

We have attached the confirmed diary dates for coming term.  There will be other events to be added and as always there is the potential that we need to rearrange things as other priorities crop up.  An electronic calendar is included on the school app.  Please refer to this for dates.
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Playground Supervision starts at 8.45am.  We have a breakfast club that children can attend from 8.15am.   This is not childcare but is a breakfast facility.  The cost of this is 80p, however, if your child qualifies for free school meals through the means tested application system then this is funded 

Children who are dropped by school transport prior to 8.45 will be invited to wait inside the gym hall until 8.45am. 

Smoking and Vaping is not permitted anywhere in our school grounds including the car park.  Dogs are not permitted in our school grounds. 
The car park is only for use by staff vehicles and those on local authority contracts.   We can make prior arrangements with any families requiring to use the car park.  Please talk to Mrs Bradley if you require to use the car park.  
PE Days for this Term 
	P1/2
	Monday & Friday

	P2/3
	Tuesday & Thursday

	P3/4
	Tuesday & Thursday

	P4/5
	Monday & Wednesday

	P6/7DS
	Monday & Thursday

	P6/7O
	Wednesday & Friday 


FORMS 
Pupils have been issued with some forms that need to be returned.  Some of these are in paper form and some require you to scan a QR code.   

Please return these as soon as possible.  All flu returns MUST be made by 12th of September.
Chromebooks

P5 – P7 will be issued with 1 to 1 chromebooks which can be used in school and at home to support learning.  Forms must be returned to school before the chromebook can be taken out of school. 

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


Please do not hesitate to get in touch with us if there is anything you want to discuss or if you have any queries.  

Please look out for all other communication via the school app.  
Mrs Bradley and all the staff 
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